


Dear friends and supporters,
What an amazing eight years it’s been! While this annual report will focus on the past fiscal year, it’s 
important to see the long-range picture too. The chart on the facing page shows the investments 1889 
Foundation has made in Somerset and Cambria Counties since the transition of our organization in 2014, 
creating ripples of healthy change throughout our community.
As our foundation has grown and developed, we’ve been able to more clearly articulate our funding 
priorities. We continue with past initiatives, such as the 1889 Jefferson Center for Population Health 
and the Community Care HUB as well as the match funding to the United Way of the Laurel Highlands to 
increase the impact and reach provided by health and human service agencies’ programs, while also 
identifying new ways to support a healthy community. 
Our priority areas are:

• Physical health and access to care: Disease prevention and screenings, safe opportunities to 
engage in exercise, and access to all forms of healthcare, especially for the most vulnerable 
populations.

• Mental and behavioral health: Services and support for all ages, including substance use 
prevention and treatment.

• Childhood development: The social, academic, and medical needs of children from birth through 
early adulthood.

• Social determinants of health: Non-medical factors that influence well-being and health outcomes, 
including food and nutrition, housing, transportation, employment, and social needs.

• Education and training: Scholarships for the next generation of medical professionals, continuing 
education for medical professionals, and community health education. 

In the following pages, you’ll read more about select initiatives from the 2021-2022 fiscal year that 
illustrate how we’re improving entire systems, not just individual programs and organizations – and we 
invite you to find out more about what we’re doing by visiting our website at www.1889foundation.org. 
With the support of our community, we are creating ripples of healthy change.

Sincerely,

Susan Mann
President, 1889 Foundation



Community Care HUB continues to expand

Physical Health & Access To Care

The Community Care HUB is a main initiative of  
the 1889 Jefferson Center for Population Health, 
which was established and is funded by 1889 
Foundation. The HUB continues to expand its reach 
and focus. As of June 2022, the HUB was serving 
119 active participants from the following groups:

• Pregnant women in Cambria or Somerset 
County who are eligible to receive medical 
assistance, or who have been diagnosed 
with gestational diabetes

• Greater Johnstown Elementary School 
families with social determinants of  
health needs

Also in June, the HUB’s reach was expanded  
to include families from the Somerset Area  
School District.

Community health workers (CHWs) meet with each 
participant and guide them through one or more 
of 21 Pathways designed to meet their needs. In 
this way, the CHW helps the participant access 
community resources to reduce medical and social 
barriers to care. 
“In our communities, CHWs put clients in charge of 
their own goals and empower them to reach those 
goals,” says Christy Berzonski, a CHW for the HUB.
Other Center for Population Health initiatives 
include leading collaborations to address food 
security, mental health, housing and Covid-19 
mitigation efforts; collaborating on the 2022 
Community Health Needs Assessment; education 
and community outreach regarding healthy living 
and activity; and policy advocacy addressing 
community-wide public health needs.

1889 Foundation funds initiatives to improve 
access to healthcare
The Affordable Care Act has improved access to 
healthcare, but barriers to care still exist. 1889 
Foundation provided a $500,000 grant to help fund 
initiatives designed to help more people in our 
region access quality medical services, including 
dental care. 
The grant helped fund the region’s first mobile 
health clinic to serve Cambria, Somerset, and 
Bedford Counties, a partnership between Hyndman 
Health, 1889 Jefferson Center for Population 
Health, and Richland Family Health Center. The 
clinic provides free services to adults and children, 
including primary care, screenings for conditions 
like diabetes and hypertension, and a full range of 
dental services. The clinic will also serve as a vital 
link between patients and clinical facilities.
The grant also helps fund a new walk-in primary 
care facility to be located in the City of Johnstown. 
The facility will offer dental care as well as a full 

range of primary medical care for adults and 
children. Income-based sliding scale fees will 
be available for people who are uninsured or 
underinsured.
“These initiatives directly address the social 
determinants of health by removing the 
transportation and affordability barriers for 
underserved populations,” explains William 
Kurtycz, CEO of Hyndman Health. “1889 Foundation 
has been a catalyst for all organizations in our 
community, dramatically improving the healthcare 
rankings of our counties.”

1889 Foundation has been  
a catalyst for all organizations  

in our community



1889 Foundation 
supports respite care 
for families affected  
by Alzheimer’s
The Laurel Highlands Alzheimer’s Foundation 
(LHAF) is an all-volunteer nonprofit organization 
dedicated to helping area families affected by 
all forms of dementia. 1889 Foundation is proud 
to once again support the LHAF with a grant of 
$25,000. 1889 Foundation has provided $110,000 
to LHAF over the past five years.
A major service the LHAF provides is respite care 
at no charge to the family, so that families who are 
caring for a dementia patient at home can have a 
break. LHAF will pay for up to 30 hours of respite 
care per family, per month.
“Dementia patients need 24-hour care, and it’s 
critical that caregivers have the opportunity to take 
time for themselves,” explains Marie Goff, chair of 
the LHAF. “Currently, we are providing 22 families 
with respite care every month.”
Nora and Ken Kush have been helped by the 
respite care service for more than two years now. 
An aide comes to their home three times a week 
for a three-hour period to care for Ken, who has 
battled Alzheimer’s for 10 years. The service makes 
it possible for Nora to get out of the house to run 
errands and take a break from caregiving.
“Ken didn’t want to move out of our home, and 
having this service makes it possible for us to stay 
here,” Nora Kush explains. “We have the same 
aide every time, and she’s like part of the family. 
It means a lot to me and to Ken, to be able to build 
that trust.”
In addition, the LHAF offers a support group for 
dementia patients and their family members, as 
well as free early dementia screenings.
“Our board meets monthly to make sure we are 
allocating funds in the best way possible,” Goff 
explains. “Respite care is expensive, but so 
important. 1889 Foundation helps make it possible 
for us to offer this invaluable service.”

Mental & 
Behavioral Health

1889 Foundation partners with Victim Services 
to support grieving children
One in 13 children in Pennsylvania will suffer the loss of a parent or sibling by the time they turn 18. The 
opioid crisis has magnified this issue in our community – and children and families who lose a loved one 
to an overdose experience additional hardships that further complicate the grieving process.
Since 2018, 1889 Foundation has partnered with Victim Services to deliver a program to help meet the 
needs of grieving children. Today, all staff counselors and therapists at Victim Services are trained in a 
comprehensive model of grief support that includes:

• Group therapy: This 8-week 
curriculum is provided to 
students at school who 
are grieving a death or any 
kind of loss due to divorce, 
incarceration of a parent, 
parent abandonment,  
change of a school district, or 
other reasons.

• Individual therapy: Sessions 
are tailored to meet the needs 
of individual students who 
may need more help than can 
be provided in a group setting.

• Crisis response: This response 
is available to any school 
in Cambria or Somerset 
Counties after the loss of a 
student, staff member, or 
other important figure in the 
community, and can include 
group and/or individual 
intervention as needed.

In 2021-2022, the program served 98 grief clients from nine school districts. 
“One of the great parts about this program is that it connects children to other children who are  
grieving, building a bridge to support each other,” says Erika Brosig, COO of Victim Services. “With the 
support provided by our staff and their peers, children are able to move through their grief and process 
their loss. And hopefully, these skills continue to serve them well throughout their lives as they experience 
other challenges.” 

...Having this service makes 
it possible for us to stay [in 
our home]



1889 Foundation helps expand child care  
in Somerset

Creating safe places
1889 Foundation provided a $230,000 grant to the 
Johnstown Safe Places Project, an initiative to offer 
safe, positive after-school and weekend activities 
for area youth and young adults aged 6-25. 
Representative Jim Rigby initiated the  
conversation with a group of local nonprofits, 
including the YMCA, Coaches 4 Kids, Flood City 
Youth Fitness Academy (FCYFA), and 1st Summit 
Arena on the project.
“This collaboration is a bold and exciting  
initiative that will strengthen our community 
by providing our young people with safe and 
wholesome activities,” explains Susan Mann, 
president of 1889 Foundation. 
“A great deal of research indicates that investing in 
youth by providing positive activities during out of 
school time is an effective way to reduce violence 
and delinquency,” adds Shawn Sebring, CEO of 
the Johnstown YMCA. “Many of these programs are 
already being delivered by our organizations on a 
small scale – we have a solid foundation to build 
on. But thanks to 1889, we’ll be able to reach many 
more young people.”

1889 Foundation provided a $500,000 grant to The 
Learning Lamp (TLL) to support Child Care Works for 
Somerset, a major expansion of child care services 
in Somerset County.
“1889 Foundation’s support of Child Care Works 
for Somerset validates the importance of child care 
in ensuring Somerset County has the workforce 
it needs to advance the region’s economy and 
prepare the next generation to build a strong 
community,” says Dr. Leah Spangler, president  
of TLL.

The Child Care Works project will more than  
double the capacity of TLL’s child care center in 
Somerset to 134 slots, and result in the hiring of  
27 new staff members. 
“Even before the pandemic, there have historically 
been more children who are eligible for free 
preschool and PA Pre-K Counts each year than 
there are slots available,” Spangler explains. 
“That means families who can’t afford to send their 
children to preschool may be left with no other 
options. We are excited to be moving forward with 
this project to address that.”

The project will consist of age group-focused, 
overlapping programs for youth and young  
adults with the goals of providing positive role 
models, encouraging character development, 
preventing substance abuse, and providing 
opportunities for physical activity and quality  
in-person social interactions. 
“We host 110 kids on a normal summer day, and up 
to 180 during the school year. We need up to 13-15 
mentors to serve that many, to be engaged with the 
youth,” says Oscar Cashaw of the FCYFA. Without 
1889’s grant, there’s no way I’d be able to hire 
those individuals to make this program possible. 
The kids we’re engaging with now are our town’s 
future leaders.”

Childhood Development 

... thanks to 1889, we’ll 
be able to reach many 
more young people



1889 Foundation  
funds Project Resurrect 
Johnstown

Michael LaRoche to 
serve as Local Food 
Systems Coordinator 

HUB and Greater 
Johnstown School 
District celebrate their 
first year of partnership

Social Determinants of Health

A $500,000 grant from 1889 Foundation is helping 
in-need homeowners preserve their properties by 
doing free repairs, thus helping prevent the homes 
from becoming blighted.
Project Resurrect Johnstown is a partnership 
between 1889 Foundation, Hosanna Industries, and 
the Johnstown Redevelopment Authority. Hosanna 
Industries is working with the JRA to identify the 
properties and homeowners with the highest needs 
before completing the work. So far, 11 renovation 
projects have been completed in Kernville, 
Prospect, Morrellville, Old Conemaugh Borough,  
and Moxham, and seven more are in progress.
“The project directly addresses the social 
determinants of health by helping improve living 
conditions for not only the homeowners and their 
families, but also helping improve their entire 
neighborhoods,” explains Susan Mann, president 
of 1889 Foundation. 
A leaky roof or inadequate windows that a family 
can’t afford to repair can quickly lead to the entire 
home becoming dilapidated and unsafe.  

Support from 1889 Foundation enabled the  
1889 Jefferson Center for Population Health to hire 
a food systems coordinator after a nationwide 
search. Newly arrived in Johnstown, Michael comes 
to us from the Pacific Northwest as well as the 
California Coast. He is a graduate of the Culinary 
Institute of America, and recipient of the James 
Beard Foundation Culinary Scholarship Award. 
In his new position, he will be bringing his  
passion for local food and exploring the many links 
along our local food chain and working to add ways 
to enhance and develop it to improve the health of 
our community.

To wrap up the first year partnership between the 
Community Care HUB and the Greater Johnstown 
School District, an End of Year Celebration was held 
at the the Greater Johnstown YMCA on May 20. 
This year the HUB, which is the main initiative of 
the 1889 Jefferson Center for Population Health, 
added to its mission by beginning to work with 
families from the Greater Johnstown Elementary 
School and Somerset Area School District who have 
social determinants of health needs.

When that happens, the family 
has no choice but to move, leaving behind a 
blighted, deteriorating structure needing repairs so 
extensive that it’s often more cost-effective to tear 
down than rehabilitate.
“The stabilization and rehabilitation of these homes 
will eliminate future large-scale demolition. We also 
see an increase of private investment once blight 
elimination projects are implemented,” explains  
Melissa Komar, executive director of the JRA. “There 
is a human element to all the work whether it’s new 
construction on a vacant lot, demolition of blight, or 
rehabilitation to an older structure.”

As Mann points out, working with the families will 
also provide the opportunity to connect them to 
resources to assist them with other needs that 
might exist.
“The project has been a game-changer throughout 
the Johnstown community,” Komar adds. “We have 
seen major success and a lot of hope, thanks to the 
funding received from 1889 Foundation.”

The project has been  
a game-changer  
throughout Johnstown



Education & Training

Audrey Hargreaves Bearer 
Scholarship Fund established 
at 1889

1889 supports paramedic training

The Audrey Hargreaves Bearer 
Scholarship Fund has been 
established in memory of a 
local nurse who valued her 
education and the Conemaugh 
Health System. The new fund 
is one of many supporting 
scholarships for nurses and 
other healthcare professionals. 
In fact, in this fiscal year alone, 
1889 Foundation provided 
nearly $280,000 for health-
related scholarships, continuing 
education, and training.
Born in Altoona, Audrey Foster 
was a nursing student at the 
Jefferson School of Nursing in 
Philadelphia when she met 
her future husband, William J. 
Hargreaves, a medical student. 
Audrey graduated from Jefferson 
in 1948, and the couple relocated 
to Johnstown, where William 
practiced as a board-certified 
OB/GYN. The couple raised their 
three children here. Audrey 
stopped practicing as a nurse 
after becoming a mother, but 
remained an active supporter  
of the hospital throughout her 
long life, serving on the  
volunteer auxiliary.
The couple’s son, James 
Hargreaves, has continued 
in his mother’s footsteps as 

a volunteer, and became the 
chair of 1889 Foundation’s 
first board in 2014. He served 
as chair through 2017, and is 
still an active member of the 
board. He and his sisters, Susan 
Brisco of Ellicott City, MD., and 
Kathy Oszustowicz of Dallas, 
TX, established this new fund 
after their mother’s passing in 
November 2020. (The family 
is pictured above: from left, 
Audrey Hargreaves Bearer; Kathy 
Oszustowicz; James Hargreaves; 
Susan Brisco).
The connection between the 
Hargreaves family and 1889 
is only strengthened by the 
fact that Audrey and William 
Hargreaves both received their 
medical training at Jefferson, 
which is the foundation’s partner 
on the 1889 Jefferson Center for 
Population Health.
Scholarships from the Audrey 
Hargreaves Bearer Fund will 
be awarded each spring to 
outstanding nursing school 
students by the Scholarship 
Committee, which includes 1889 
Foundation staff, Conemaugh 
School of Nursing faculty, and 
the school’s financial aid office.

1889 Foundation is providing six full scholarships 
to paramedic students annually to help ease the 
area’s shortage of emergency services personnel. 
The first class of students supported by the 
scholarships graduated in August 2022, and a new 
class is starting in the 2022-2023 academic year. 
Paramedics are skilled, registered healthcare 
professionals trained to provide advanced 
emergency medical care outside the hospital 
setting. To enter the paramedic program at 
the School of Emergency Medical Services at 
Conemaugh Health System, students must first be 
certified as emergency medical technicians (EMTs). 
The year-long, accredited paramedic program 
consists of 1,350 hours of classroom and lab 
instruction, clinical experience, and a  
field internship.

“Medical education and training is one of our areas 
of focus, and we are excited to support the next 
generation of paramedics in this region,” explains 
Susan Mann, president of 1889 Foundation.
“I was starting the program not sure how I was 
going to handle the finances,” says Reanna 
Killinger, who just graduated from the program. 
“I’m a single mom with two kids, and I was working 
two jobs. I knew I’d figure it out somehow, but 1889 
Foundation’s generosity figured it out for me.”
“We have quite a shortage of emergency services 
folks,” says Michael Rodgers, program director 
for the School of Emergency Medical Services at 
Conemaugh Health System. “1889 Foundation’s 
support is helping increase the number of 
paramedics on the street.”

Larret Weaver, 1st Hargreaves Bearer 
Scholarship Recipient



1st Summit Bank
Antoinette Allen
American Trauma Society - PA Division
Colleen F. Andreyo
Anonymous
Chris Antonikas
Dr. and Mrs. George S. Ashman
Patti Assia
John Atkinson
Dr. and Mrs. Magdi Azer
Jack and Jodie Babich
Mark A. Badaczewski
Carol and Brian Baligush
David Balon
Barbera Law
Michael A. Barletta
Barnes Saly & Company, P.C.
Larry and Dorothy Beamer
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Becker
Wendy S. Beeler
Anthony Bell Living Trust#
Brian and Maryellen Belz
Barbara and Terry Berkebile
Marie S. Bernard
Dr. and Mrs.* William H. Beute
Leanna and Ryan Bird
Bishop Carroll High School

Thomas Bremer#
Maryann Brett
Judith Brewer
Susan and Frederick Brisco
Buchanan Ingersoll & Rooney, PC
Beth and David Burkett
Mr. and Mrs. William Caldwell
Derrick and Kelly Callihan
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Campagna
Tracy A. Carmean
Mary E. Carney
Dr. Vincent and Joanne Cascino
Brenda Cassol-Turous
Sam and Lisa Catanese#
Thomas and Dorothy Causer
Central Pennsylvania Community 

Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Chiantella
Brian and Peggy Chirillo
Rosemarie Christ
Kristy and Robert Chunta
The Community Foundation for the 

Alleghenies
Conemaugh Health System
Conemaugh Memorial Medical Center 

Employees
Conemaugh Township Area School 

District

Gary and Debra Costlow
Credit Management Company
Crown American Hotels Company
Teri A. Cruse
CTC Foundation
Mary Louise Danielli
Kathleen E. DeFrehn
Edward H. DePasquale
Dr. Joseph DiBartola
Dawn M. Drahnak
Marcella Duffy-Dukery and Brian Dukery
Dr. Russell D. Dumire
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dunnington
E.MAP
Anne Earle
Robert Eberley
Allen and Rebecca Edmiston
Grace A. Emert
EPIC
Barbara and Joseph Evans
Rosemary Evans
Genevieve E. Everett, MD
F.N.B. Wealth Management
Flornell Wirick Resley Ferrier Trust#
First National Bank
Walter G. Fieser
First Commonwealth Advisors
Robert Flora#
Deborah Foust
Dolores M. Foust

Karen L. Fritsche#
Gregory A. Gall
Dr. and Mrs. Reynaldo T. Gannon#
Samuel and Susan Gaskins
Dennis Gerber and Shawn Anderson
Gerheim Trust#
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Giannone
Dolores Gindlesperger
Dorothy Glass
Jeanne and Rob Gleason
Lawrence Glosser
Lisa Golden, MD
Kathy and Leonard Gorzelsky
Graystone Consulting
Christine Gredesky
Anna Mae Greer*
Robert J. Grimm#
Theresa and Ronald Gritzer
Drs. Nancy and William Grove
Dr. and Mrs. Phillip Gvozden
Dewey and Kathleen Hagerty
James and Evelyn Haggerty
John and Colleen Hanes#
James and Karen Hargreaves
Harmonie Singing Society Inc.
Deborah Hegedus
Highmark Inc.
Sally and Edward Hill, MD
Audrey E. Hockycko
Emma Clyde Hodge* Memorial Fund#
Horizon Information Systems, Inc.
Bruce Horn
Patricia Huber-Smith and Robert Smith

Beverly Hull
Hyndman Area Health Center
Nelson and Sandra Ilgenfritz
Barbara Irvin
Mary Beth and John James
June and Frank Janakovic
Jefferson College of Population Health
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Keilman
Joyce A. Kelly, RN, MA#
Michael and Meghan Kerr
Jean and William Kinley
Sally A. Kline
Linda M. Klochak
Jill Knavel-Heinze
Greer Koeller
John and Nancy Koeller
Kongsberg Defense Corp.
Korns Galvanizing Company, Inc.
Donna J. Kovach and Bruce A. Kovach
The Honorable Norman A. Krumenacker, 

III
Joyce A. Kuckenbrod
Scott Langford
Elmer C. and Barbara Laslo
Angela Law
Brian Law
Lee Initiatives, Inc.
Verna Licastro
Linked In Pink Breast Cancer Awareness 

Contributors

Barbara Little
Patricia Lody-Ching
Karen Loeffler
Nancy Love
Mary Lynn and David Mahla
G. Timothy and Susan M. Mann
Nancy G. Marano
Joan Martin
Dr. Jessica and Brian Masser
Bev Mazzarella
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel P. McClure
Mark and Amber McColl
Mary Jane McCready
Patricia M. McCullough
Jeannine and Douglas McMillan
Bonnie McNeely-Rowe, MD
Medical Staff of Memorial Medical Center
Verrona Mellott
Judith Merritt
Meyersdale Medical Center Employees
Melanie and Bryon Mihelec
Steven and Stephanie Miles
Cheryl Miller
Kahlie L. Miller
Lisa M. Miller
Miners Medical Center Employees

1889 Foundation 2021-2022 Donors

Community leaders hear results of the 2022 
Community Health Needs Assessment

Volunteers at the Cambria County Backpack Program



Kristie Murray
Kay L. Myers
Kathy Nagle and Dave Wagner
Wallace Nestor#
Jenny Novak
Jennifer and Edward Novella
NursingABC
Michel Orban
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Orner
Dianne O’Shea
Kathy A. Oszustowicz
George and Janice Ozimok
Pamela Panarella
Roxane Panarella and Curtis Diaz
Jason C. Panek
Pasquerilla Management, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Pasquerilla
Constance Pastovic
Susanne and Alexander Paterson, MD
Gene and Patty Pavlikowski
Scott E. Pearson
Penn Highlands Community College
Lynn Penniman
Marian Pittenger
Dr. Sharon Plank and Mr. Alan T. 

McNamara
John and Michelle Polacek
Rev. Julius C. Porcher, Jr.

Judy L. Porter
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Price, Jr.
Brenda M. Punako
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Ramirez
Wayne and Peggy Raupach
RDM-Johnstown, LLC
Maria A. Reighard
Retired Nurses Association
Michelle and Ronald Rhoads
Riggs Industries, Inc.
Rizzo’s Restaurant
Dan and Nancy Robinson
Paul A. Rollins, MD
Renae and David Roman
Mr. and Mrs. David Rosendale
Dana Rutkowski
Robert Sawicki, PhD
Brian V. Schiffhauer
Gregory Schmidt
Christine and Michael Schreyer
Richard and Patricia Schrott
Dr. and Mrs. John J. Seeber
Michele M. Serafin
Patricia Serotkin
Anita C. Shaffer
Melissa Shaffer
James R. Sharer
Ryan Shawley
Dr. and Mrs. Kamran Shayesteh

2021-2022 Donors (cont.)
Kimberly Shearman
Debra Sheesley
Maureen Sheridan
Holly Shomo
John Smaila
Gretchen R. Smajda
David B. Smith
Gordon Smith
Somerset High School Cheerleading 

Boosters
Somerset Trust Company
Spangler Subaru
Charles and Jeanne Spencer, MD
Thomas Sprague
Dawn M. Springer
Vivian Stiles
Melinda Stohon
Sherry Strashensky
Edna Strayer#
Mary Ann and Alan Sutt
Caryl Swanson
The KSA Group
Patricia J. Thomas
Kerri A. Tononi
Charlene T. and Frank A. Trimeloni
Drs. Edward and Ruth Trondsen 

Pawlowski

United Way of the Laurel Highlands, Inc.
Victoria Valeria, RN, BSN*
Cheri R. Verbano
Pamela Vyhonsky
John and Dianne Wainwright
Walnut Management Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Wehner
Western Pennsylvania Orthopedics - 

Conemaugh Physician Group
Denver and Cynde Wharton
Alanna Wilson and Dr. Daniel Lovette
Kristy L. Wilson
Michaeleen N. Wilson, DO
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Wingard
Virgil and Tammie Woolley
Dr. and Mrs. Richard S. Wozniak
Gerald Wyland
Patrick Yanko
Mary and Richard Young
Dr. Kevin Zitnay

*denotes deceased
#Clara Barton Society member

Second Chance Fundraising’s 
“Pumper” with a recipient family

Volunteer planting flowers at Sandyvale



Gifts in  
Remembrance of:

Gifts in  
Honor of:

Julie A. Ager 
Wilbur M. Ashman
Ted Baliqush
Audrey Hargreaves Bearer
Donald H. Black 
Ed Blozevich 
Lucas M. Chunta
Gary L. Costlow 
Jean J. Cuppett 
Samuel R. DiFrancesco Jr. 
Garnet Romesburg Glenn and Kenneth R. 

Glenn
Jack Greer
Betty and Robert Gvozden, MD
Hunter Charles Huston
Royal R. Koeller, MD
David Krupa 
Josephine Sara Panarella Licastro
Loved Ones
Esther Elliot Martin
Betty Romesburg May and Lt. Col. Harry 

C. May

Susan Bigot
Hoy Blozevich 
James R. Cascio, Esq.
James and Karen Hargreaves

Rick Mazzarella
L. Jeffrey McCready
Marie Novella 
O’Shea and Paruch Families
Anne M. Pompanella 
Dr. Robert and Betty Pringle
Kenneth W. Rowe, MD
Helen McGowan Rubisch
Scaife, Martin, Kovach Families
Robert Joseph Serotkin
Jean M. Sheehan 
Marilyn A. Shorto 
Carlo and Stefania Smaila
Dorothy E. Stasny
Joseph T. Stasny
Edna Strollo 
Robert Swanson
Arthur Valeria
Anthony “Tiny” B. Wilt 
Chrysa M. Wyland

Board Officers
Chairman – Scott Becker 
Vice Chairman – John Saracena  
Treasurer – Kim Craig 
Secretary – Michael Kerr 

Ex-officio Member:
Susan M. Mann

Board Members
Michael Barletta
James Cascio
Bruce Duke, III, MD  
James Hargreaves
Frank Quitoni
Michael Smith 
Rowland H. Tibbott, Jr. 
Susan Williams, MD 
Alanna Wilson

1889 Foundation, Inc.
 Board of Directors

2021-2022

The contributors listed in this publication made donations between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 
2022. Every effort has been made to acknowledge your generosity completely and correctly. We 
sincerely apologize for any errors or omissions that may have occurred. Please contact Debbie 
Costlow at 814-532-0100 Ext. 2 if you have any questions or concerns.

Paula Keyser-Coughenour
Rose Marie Nagle
Jim Raupach 
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